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MALLIA'S MOMENTS 

by Fr. Joe Mallia  

 

 At the end of today’s first reading from the Acts of the 

Apostles, the passage records that the apostles left 

“rejoicing that they had been found worthy to suffer 

dishonor for the sake of the name,”, that being the name 

of Jesus.  The apostles had just been released from 

being dragged before the authorities because they 

refused to stop teaching about Jesus.  They would not 

stop and they found the persecutions a reason to rejoice!   

 

 Filled with the Holy Spirit these early believers often 

faced such trying times and the constant danger of being 

killed, yet the joy of Christ in their hearts would not allow 

them to be silent.  Further, they would not allow others to 

define them.  The passage tells us that they responded 

by saying that they “must obey God rather than men”.  

We might find ourselves defining such a position as 

courageous, they simply saw it as faithful. 

 

 On Easter Sunday, suicide bombers went into Catholic 

churches and hotels in Sri Lanka and killed hundreds of 

people.  Some “politically correct” people responded by 

expressing their condolences for the tourists and for 

“Easter worshippers.”  When I heard that, my response 

was not surprising.  I thought to myself, what is an Easter 

worshipper?  We don’t worship Easter; we worship God 

and we celebrate our salvation in the resurrection of 

Jesus from the dead.  The refusal to use the word 

Christian and even less willing to use the term Catholic 

led them to create a new term to refer to the followers of 

Christ.  After the terrible incident last week at the 

synagogue in Poway California, the victims were not 

referred to as Passover worshippers.  Why is that? 

The following adults were baptized and received into the Church at the Easter Vigil:  

Sarah Theut, Dawn Rewalt, and Sue Paolella. 

Also pictured is Roger Crump and Nick Matthes, who completed their initian into 

the Catholic Church by receiving First Eucharist and Confirmation. 

Pictured with their sponsor Jeanne Robinson:   

Sebastian and Stellan were baptized at the Easter 

Vigil and Sydney and Sebastian received their 

First Eucharist. 



Pastor:        Reverend Joseph Mallia        E-mail:  frjoe.mallia@gmail.com         Phone: (586) 727-5215 Ext. 119 

Associate Pastor:  Reverend John Nedumcheril    E-mail:  john2007usa@aol.com    Phone:  (810) 392-2056 Ext. 221 

Deacon:  Alan Gwozdz      E-Mail: dagwozdz@holyfamily-online.org     Phone: (810) 392-2056 Ext. 222 

Flock Notes: Text # 84567 and type SAHF in the text Screen for updates. 
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Holy Family Parish 

 

79780 Main Street, Memphis, MI 48041 

Website:  http://www.holyfamily-online.org 

Email - cwullaert@holyfamily-online.org 

 

Parish Office:  810-392-2056     Fax: 810-392-2043 

Office hours:  

Monday - Friday 9 a.m. - 6 p.m. 

Closed for lunch 1 p.m. - 2 p.m. 

 

Bookkeeper/Parish Secretary - Barb Quigley Ext. 227 

Faith Formation Director - Susan Finley Ext. 229 

sfinley@holyfamily-online.org 

Office Manager - Catherine Wullaert Ext. 237 

Youth Ministry - Jennifer McClelland Ext. 228 

st.ahfyouthministry@gmail.com 

Director of Music Ministry - Joe Agosta  810-305-1385 

 joeyagosta@yahoo.com 

The Divine Mercy Missionary Center Ext. 246 

 

All Saints Knights of Columbus # 10501 

Grand Knight  - John Mastej      810-310-0431 

GK10501@mikofc.org 

 

Sunday Masses:   

Saturday:  4:30 p.m.     Sunday:  10:30 a.m. & 5:30 p.m.  

 

Daily Masses:   

Tuesday:  7:00 p.m. & Friday:  8:00 a.m. 

 

8:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m. 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Tuesday:  6:30 p.m.                Saturday:  3:30 p.m. 

Or by appointment. 

 

 

 

St. Augustine School 

67901 Howard St., Richmond MI 48062 

Website:  http://www.staugustinecatholicschool.com  

School Office:  586-727-9365 

 

Principal - Emily Lenn          Ext. 131 

Secretary - Judy Rey          Ext. 130 

Secretary - Lisa Hunter                                       Ext. 129

Sacrament of Baptism: 

Please contact the parish office to 

schedule a baptism. It is 

recommended that parents seeking 

Baptism for their child attend two 

baptismal preparation classes.

Sacrament of Marriage:  

 

In accordance with the guidelines of the Province 

of Michigan, engaged couples must contact the 

Parish Office six months prior to the desired date 

of marriage and complete required preparation.  

Sacrament of the Sick: 

 

Notify the Parish Office 

of any need for hospital 

or home visits.  

Bulletin Submissions Deadline:  12:00 p.m. on 

Friday for the following weekend; deadline changes 

near major holidays.  Please submit electronically to: 

staugustinerichmond@comcast.net or 

cwullaert@holyfamily-online.org.  

 

Announcement deadline:  Thursday 5:00 p.m. 

68035 Main St., Richmond, MI  48062  

Website:  http://www.staugustinecatholicparish.org 

Email - staugustinerichmond@comcast.net 

 

Parish Office:  (586) 727-5215       Fax (586) 727-3760 

 

Office hours:  

Monday - Friday 9:00 a.m. - 11:30 a.m. and 

Monday - Thursday 1:30 p.m. - 5:00 p.m. 

Director of Music Ministry Joe Agosta  810-305-1385 

Kaleb Leenknegt

Office of Faith Formation: (586) 727-9290 

Email:  st.augustinefaithformation@outlook.com 

Hours:  Monday - 9:00 am - 3:00 pm 

             Tuesday - 9:00 am - 6:00 pm 

 

Youth Ministry-Jennifer McClelland 810 392-2056 Ext. 228 

Holy Day Masses:   

6:30 a.m., 8:00 a.m. and 5:30 p.m.  
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Making the Case for God 

 

Are you unable to attend Fr. Joe’s Monday evening 

Bible study? 

 

Join us as we delve into the series of  Mallia’s 

Moments bulletin articles entitled: 

 

Making the Case for God. 

 

We will meet Thursday mornings beginning April 25 

from 10:00 a.m. to 11:30 am in the St Augustine Faith 

Formation Building, Room 3. 

 I do not blame others for coming up with terms for us, 

but I do blame us for allowing ourselves to be defined by 

others.  Our reluctance to live lives that are in line with 

the teachings of Jesus means that instead of defining 

ourselves by God’s truth, we are subject to being 

defined by others perceptions.  The apostles spoke 

about obeying God’s laws and not those of men, but so 

often we reject God’s laws only to follow the whims of 

society.  We are our own worst enemies as we water 

down our faith, treat it casually and try to “fit it in” to our 

busy lives.  I spoke last week about the fact that you 

cannot recognize a Christian from a non-believer in most 

cases which leads one to think about why that is?  Either 

society is striving for all that is holy or we are really not 

doing what Jesus taught. 

 

 The readings from the Acts of the Apostles are so 

spiritually challenging because they are the recorded 

history of how the early church actually lived out their 

faith.  Personally, I am not sure I am doing all that I 

should be to define myself as a disciple of Jesus.  I have 

to question myself about my attitudes, values, approach 

to various situations, my care and use of resources and 

of time.  I think about how my commitment to 

forgiveness, charity, humility and so on are not always in 

line with what Jesus has taught us.  I too struggle with 

allowing human whims to sway me from Christ and I am 

not always willing to rejoice in suffering for the sake of 

Jesus.  I too can find it easier to bend to the forces 

around me so that I can avoid confrontation or a difficult 

situation rather than hold firm to what God has revealed 

as truth. 

 

 If I don’t want to be known as an “Easter worshipper”, 

I better be ready to make sure my faith is not just lived 

out in church.  I pray that my weakness may be 

overcome with grace and that my life bears the hallmark 

of those early believers.  Let us all pray that we become 

more clearly identified with Christ in all that we say and 

do.  May our faith set our path in this world and do so in a 

way that gives glory to God and leaves no doubt in the 

minds of others that we belong to Christ and it is him that 

we worship.  God bless you all. 

 

Today’s Gospel: 

 In the Gospel, Jesus asks Peter that if he loves him to 

feed his lambs.  This is a clear command to educate the 

youngest among us about what Jesus taught.  This is a 

perfect verse to read during this time when we celebrate 

First Communions in parishes around the country.  How 

well are we educating our youth in the ways of faith; what 

example are we giving them. 

 

 With that in mind, I want to encourage all of you who 

have children and to encourage your friends who have 

children at home to sign up for either our school or 

religious education programs.  Further, I want to 

encourage you to sign up for vacation bible school that is 

coming up soon. 

 

 A word to our high school age students as well.  I want 

to stress how important it is to base your life in faith and to 

further your knowledge and experience of God.  The 

opportunities provided for you through our Youth Ministry 

efforts should be taken advantage of by more of you.   

 

 Finally, to those who are in college and those who will 

soon be going off to college.  Please check out the 

campus ministry programs at your chosen schools and 

find out where the local student parish is located.  The last 

two places you discover should not be the library and the 

church. 

 

Finally: 

 Please read through the whole paper to find out more 

information about what is going on and don’t be afraid to 

call the office if you have questions.  Also, please check 

out the parish websites for details, forms and information 

that will help you in getting more involved in the parish.   

 

 Also remember what I have said about continuing to 

support your parish throughout the summer months.  Your 

primary responsibility is to your parish and not the church 

you are visiting while on vacation.  Your weekly support is 

very important to us being able to keep up the level of 

ministry that we are seeking to do.  Thank you and have a 

great week.   


